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MOTTO 

To promote and stimulate 
the preservation, restoration, 

and maintenance of the 
Model A Ford automobile. 

QUALIFICATIONS 
Any person sincerely interested in the 

Model A Ford automobile and the 
purpose of this club shall be eligible 

for membership as an active member. 

http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
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Dear Model A Friends,  
 
 
If you didn’t get a chance to go to Crockett this past month, 
you really missed out on a great tour. A special thanks goes 
out to Troy Walling for organizing and planning the event. 
Great job! Everyone had a wonderful time. Thanks also goes 
out to Ron Cherry for planning the routes. As usual, a great 
job picking roads with beautiful scenery. Everything was just 
right for our Model As.  
 
As we get into October, it reminds me that the end of this 
year is quickly approaching and with it starts our board 
election process. The Board is looking for members to volunteer for key positions for 2025. Ron Cherry and I will 
be stepping down and we encourage all members to think about volunteering for a position. The club continues to 
grow each year, and we have a lot of talent. We need your input so that we can continue to develop as an 
organization. Please contact a board member if you are interested. 
 
The last quarter of the year also signals a reminder to pay our membership dues before the end of the year. Please 
send your dues to Perry Jones. It is easy to forget with all of the activities and approaching holidays. MAFCA and 
MARC are most likely also sending out reminders. Our club depends on you, so please don’t delay. 
 
Tom Bragaw is going to be reaching out to everyone for their yearly mileage totals. Let’s get that MAFCA Chapter 
Mileage Award again and continue this year after year. We still have time and I can’t wait to see the totals. 
 
One last note. As the weather changes and Daylight Savings Time falls back, please be safe in everything you do. 
See you soon! 
 
Let’s Hit the Road! 

 
 
  

From the President’s Desk 
By: David Teale 
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Piney Woods Model A Club 

Meeting Minutes: September 7, 2024 
Location:  Home of Jim and Illona Blaszczak 

 
 
Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order at 10:40 by David Teale, 
President 
 
Invocation: Opening Prayer was led by Mitzi Shaddix,   
 
Pledge of Allegiance: Led by David Teale  
 
Meeting Minutes: Minutes of the Club Meeting held on June 20, 2024, 
were provided to club members in the June Newsletter for review.  No 
corrections or comments were received.   Motion to approve minutes was 
received from Robert Bullard and seconded by Frank DeLucia, All in 
Favor, Motion passed.  
 
Opening Comments:   
David and attending members expressed appreciation to Jim and Illona for hosting the club meeting in their home.  
David spoke to miscellaneous articles displayed that were donated by a member and was available for those 
interested. The items were found in a Model A recently purchased.  
Elaine Bullard offered several PWA Club items she had collected through the years to anyone interested including 
pictures, Large Club patch and a ladies’ Star.   
David commented to the club that the third quarter Board Meeting is due and proposed the Board Meeting to be 
held on October 8th at 6:00 PM at Valley Ranch BBQ, the hour prior to the Club meeting scheduled for 7:00 PM. 
Board to discuss 2025 Club Officer elections. David requested attending members to think about any interest in 
officer position for the upcoming year. All applicable agreed to the date and time.  
David reminded members that it is time to turn in the mileage for Tom Bragaw this year.    
 
Events: Ron Cherry provided the following on the upcoming events:  
Troy Walling provided information on the upcoming Crockett Tour on 09.13.2024.  All items planned has worked 
out well.  Tour will leave Friday morning at 9:30AM to arrive in Crockett for lunch, Tour to include two points of 
interest.  
Ron advised the meeting point on Friday for the Crockett Tour will be McDonalds in Magnolia. Will arrive in 
Madisonville around 11:30 with 40 miles to Crockett. The return home on Sunday will leave at 8:00 AM. A motion 
was made for the club to pay for lunch on the Crockett tour, approved by Elaine Bullard and seconded by Jim 
Blaszczak. 
 
09.25.24: Ladies Luncheon to be held as Puffa Belly’s restaurant 100 Main St. Spring Tx.  
10.08.24 PWA Monthly Club Meeting 7:00-9:00 – Valley Ranch BBQ   
10.12.24 PWA Monthly Breakfast: Whistle Stop Café, Conroe.   
10.12.24: Day Tour at the Heritage Museum in Conroe. 10:00-1:00, Lunch will be provided.  
10.26.24 Winnsboro Autumn Trails, Winnsboro Texas, Further details to be announced.  
 
 

Minutes of the Meeting 
By: Joyce Perkins 
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Treasurer Report: Frank DeLucia presented financial reports for July, August and Sept 2024.  Motion to approve 
the Financial Reports was received by Perry Jones and seconded by Ron Cherry. All in Favor, Motion Passed. 
Elaine Bullard presented a motion for the Club to pay for an apparel item for each club member, and Frank 
proposed the Club to pay for members tickets to the Christmas party.  Proposals will be discussed in the upcoming 
Board of Directors meeting along with the 2025 budget expenses related to hosting of the 2025 Poor Boy Tour.   
 
Sunshine Report:   Mitzi Shaddix presented the June Sunshine report for September Birthdays and 
Anniversaries.  All will be included in the upcoming monthly newsletter.  To all, Happy Birthday and 
Congratulations!    
 
Registrations: No status was provided 
 
National News:  
 
Newsletter:   
 
Toolbox:  
 
Library:   
 
Club Apparel:   
 
Break:   
 
50/50 Drawing: Was not held due to club meeting being held offsite.    
 
Technical:  After the meeting was adjourned: David provided instructions on how to test Model A engine coil and 
spark plugs to ensure they are in good working order. He had a sample of a homemade tester and how to build 
one. The information provided was very interesting and informative.  
Elaine Bullard provided instructions and supplies for the ladies to make Organic Lip Balm; all had a great time.  
Thank you, Elaine, for teaching us something new and always making the time together fun.    
 
Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting was received from Troy Walling, seconded by Jim Blaszczak, all 
approved, the Motion passed, and the meeting ended at 11:12.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by  
Joyce Perkins, PWA Secretary  
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September 7, 2024 

          

There was an excellent turnout at the Magnolia Diner for breakfast before heading out to 
the home of Jim and Illona Blaszczak for our monthly club meeting 

Thanks, Jim and Illona for your generous hospitality. 
 

  

September Events 2024 
By: Troy Walling 
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Davy Crockett Tour 
September 13-15, 20124 

 

     

 

The Piney Wood Model A’s met in Magnolia on Friday morning to begin the drive to Crockett, 
After we arrived, we ate lunch at the Moosehead Café on the square. 

 
 

After lunch, we checked in the Holiday Inn on the loop 
We had 12 Model A’s and a Modern Car. 

 
That evening, 27 people and 4 guests met at a cajon-style restaurant called Credeurs 
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Lots of smiles 
 

 

Saturday morning, we began the day at the Monroe Crook home that was built in 1854 
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The ladies enjoyed touring the home, which was still mostly original. Era furniture decorated the home/ 
We did have a few that ventured up the staircase to explore the upper rooms. 

 
 

     

The next stop was the Houston County Museum located in the 1909 railroad depot. 
The railroad tracks were laid in 1872 

Many artifacts have been donated over the years. It is hard to pick a favorite. 
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Augusta, Texas 

      

      
 
 

The Old Spanish Trail from Nacogdoches to San Antonio was not a straight line as it is today. 
The original Settlers settled where clean water was available such as springs and clear-flowing creeks. 

As people flowed into Texas, they would stop at the same locations to barter for food and supplies. 
Agusta was one of the first locations in Houston County that people passed through. 

There are many historical markers in the area, these three give a glimpse of a point in time. 
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Refuge, Texas 

+

 

Our Club stopped at a place known as Refuge.  
Today, there is only a cemetery, but it is an area that is rich in history.  

A Party of 31 families on 27 wagons pulled by oxen left east central Illinois in 1833. 
They traveled around 1000 miles before arriving here in January of 1834.  

Reuben Brown led this wagon train. He was married to Daniel Parker's daughter Sarah.  
After a short while the main Parker family 

Moved north near Elkhart to form the Predestinarian church. 
At this time Cynthia Ann Parker was five years old.  

Reuben and others built a fort {called Fort Brown} about two hundred yards  
west of this cemetery where remnants remain.  

There was also an Indian village several hundred yards south closer to San Pedro Creek. 
When concerns about the Indians arose, they sought refuge at the fort.  

Hench is the origin of the name. Refuge 
 

 

We finished up our day with dinner at the Lindo Guanajuato Mexican restaurant. 
The next morning everyone left early after a successful weekend tour. 
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The following ladies met at Puffabellys 
for the Ladies Luncheon. 

Darlene Bock 

Kim Teale 

Elaine Bullard 

Marion Hertzbach 

Always a good time. 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Tom Mather 

Piney Wood member Tom Mather wins “Best 
Vintage Stock” award for his 1931 Sport 
Coupe entry in the Tompkins HS FFA Booster 
Club, Katy, Texas.  This Cars and Coffee event 
was held on April 13 and hosted over 60 cars 
on a perfect Saturday morning.  Awards were 
awarded in nine categories and included both 
modern and antique autos.  The FFA Booster 
Club will soon announce the date for the 2025 
event and all are invited to attend.   

See you there.  Tom 

             P.S.  I am standing to the left of the 
Tompkins HS Falcon mascot, a very nice bird.   
 

PS; Frank:  Several weeks ago you asked for a photo of the trophy I received at the Tompkins HS car show. 
The work that you, Chris Fredona, and David Teale did to get my car back on the road made this possible. 

Without your work, this would not be possible.   Thank you. 
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How a Model A Ford became a part of the 
Karis Family 

 
 
Model A Purchase 
I purchased my 1930 Coupe when living in 
Champaign Urbana, IL. In 1977. 
The coupe was advertised for sale in the local 
newspaper for $600. It was in a dark corner of a 
barn, left by a serviceman then stationed in 
California in the care of his mother. A few hot 
rodders showed up to buy it, but she sold it to me 
because I planned to restore it. The car had a Texas 
title which I changed To Illinois. 
My father had a Model A Coupe after the war while 
awaiting the availability of new car production. 
I recall riding in the Model A and how it would 
shimmy when crossing the railroad tracks. 
After seeing a restored A in a car show, I needed 
one. 
 
Move to Texas 
In July 1978, I was offered a job in Houston, Texas. The Model A was totally disassembled now and had 
to be moved in the moving van in pieces.  I changed the title back to Texas. 
The car remained in pieces for a while after our move was completed, and a new job was started. 
 
Club Introduction 
One day when driving on 1960, I saw a very nice restored 1930 Model Coupe. I followed the coupe to the 
feed store on Stuebner-Airline and observed a small group of Model A’s. The club members were giving 
rides to some retirement home residents. 
This is when I met Don Christener and Chuck Hahn, Piney Wood A members, and was invited to join the 
Club. 
This when I decided to continue my coupe’s restoration as a Blue ribbon car instead of a driver. 
Chuck Hahn was also a member of the Houston A’s which I also joined. 
 
Car Judging 
I had my Coupe completed in time for the 1987 Texas Tour (24th) in Huntsville and received a 3rd-place 
blue ribbon award. I also learned how serious some members are about the details. 
Also participated as a car judge which provided the opportunity to review other entrants. 
 
New to Texas 
Except for a 1972 motor home vacation trip to Texas, we had never been to Texas. 
Participation in many Poor Boy and Texas Tours provided us the opportunity to visit places and towns we 
would not have visited otherwise. 
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Swap Meets 
The Model A interest introduced my family a new 
experience of attending and participating as a 
vendor in vintage auto parts and clothing swap 
meets. My son Ted got involved at the young age of 
10. 
For many years we made the annual pilgrimage to 
the Pate swap meet in Fort Worth Texas in search of 
auto parts, vintage clothes and other vintage items. 
We also attended the swap meets in Morrilton 
Arkansas (Petit Jean) and Oklahoma (Chickashaw). 
We also made trips to the Hershey Swap meet in 
Harrisburg Pennsylvania. 
For many years the Piney Wood A’s had an annual 
swap meet at the Montgomery County Fairgrounds 
which was well attended with approx. 1000 spaces and with some large vendors in attendance. 
The annual swap meet was a revenue producer for the Club and was a joint effort with the nifty fifties 
auto club.  
*The first revenue producer for the Piney Woods was soda sales at the Woodlands Lake in-service event. 
The first swap meet was held in the parking lot for the Glass Menagerie Restaurant in the Woodlands.  
Other swap meets were held In the Woodlands and Houston racetrack. 
 
Style Show Involvement 
My interest in Blue Ribbon car judging led to Patricia’s interest in era clothes judging in which she participated in at 
Annual Texas Tour for many years. In addition to being a participant, she also judged entrants and co-chaired the 
style show event at the Texas Tour sponsored by the Piney Woods in Conroe Tx. 
 
National Tours 
In addition to the Texas Tours, we attended the combined MAFCA/MARC national tours in Lake Geneva, 
Wisconsin, and Dallas, Texas. 
 
Club Growth/Involvement 
Since becoming a member of the PWA’s in 1979, I have witnessed the growth of the club from a few members to a 
membership approaching 100, in which the club has become very active in the MAFCA organization with two 
members becoming president. 

 
My Model A’s 
1930 Coupe 

- Restored 1987 

1930 Huckster 
- Restored 2017 

1931 Slant Window 
- Restoration in progress 

 

  



. 
Page 14 of 35 The Ford Squeaks 

 

Clarkie Jean (Taylor) Atkinson 
A P R I L  2 6 ,  1 9 3 7  –  S E P T E M B E R  1 5 ,  2 0 2 4  

 
 

Cashner Funeral Home & Garden Park Cemetery 
 

Clarkie Jean (Taylor) Atkinson, 87 of Willis passed away on Sunday, September 15, 2024. She was 
born on April 26, 1937, in Galveston, Texas to Faye Weathers Taylor and Bruce Wallace Taylor. 
Clarkie grew up in Houston Texas, the East End and went to Milby High School. She graduated 
from Milby in 1955 as Clarkie Atkinson after marrying Charles Ray Atkinson on December 30, 
1954, during his Christmas break from the military. Her mother allowed her to marry as long as 
she stayed home to finish school. Once graduated, she took off to California where Charles Ray 
served two years stateside during the end of the Korean War. 

Then they moved back to Houston, settled in the east side and had a son Michael in 1956 and a 
daughter, Teri in 1957. 

Clarkie went to college to become a school teacher while her children were young and taught 
homebound students for Pasadena Independent School District until she retired. Clarkie and 
Charles Ray moved into the beautiful house they built on Lake Conroe in 1997 where they lived 
for the remainder of their lives. 

https://www.dignitymemorial.com/funeral-homes/texas/conroe/cashner-funeral-home/7484
https://www.dignitymemorial.com/funeral-homes/texas/conroe/cashner-funeral-home/7484
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Clarkie lived a fun, full life as a child and throughout her entire life. Her working mother hired a 
sweet little black lady named Hattie to tend to the kids while she worked. Hattie was a very 
polished, refined woman and loved the children as her own. The three people that raised the 4 
kids to become successful happy adults were their mother, Hattie and their Auntie Ed. Once 
married, Clarkie and her family camped, water skied, and traveled together. She was always close 
to her mother, aunt and siblings. She had many friends, and her hobbies were stained glass and 
sewing quilts. Through these hobbies is where she made many lifelong friends. Her generosity 
was astounding. Most mornings, during her entire life, you would find her in her recliner reading 
her Bible first thing of the day. Her continual prayer was for all to be saved. 

Clarkie and Charles Ray enjoyed antique car clubs and traveling in their motorhome. They took 
their only granddaughter Denalei all over the US. Clarkie was gifted with great knowledge of 
history, so it was always interesting to have conversations with her. And when her only great 
grandchild Jacob arrived, she got to help out and always had a close bond with her ‘sweet boy’ as 
she called him. 

She will be so missed by family and friends who are saddened, yet celebrate that she joined 
Charles Ray, her family, and Christ in Heaven. We are glad her body is healed and she is able to 
move on from this ‘blink of an eye’ here on Earth into forever eternity with her Maker where we 
will one day join her. May she rest in peace. 

She is survived by her son Michael Atkinson, daughter Teri Walline, granddaughter, Denalei Ross, 
and great-grandson, Jacob Moore as well as one brother, Edward Taylor and one sister-in-law, 
Lois Atkinson plus nieces and nephews. 

She is preceded in death by her parents Bruce and Faye Taylor, brother Bruce Taylor, sister 
Patricia McKinley and great Aunt Edella Weathers as well as in-laws and their wives Cleon, Leroy, 
Ira, and Oneal. 

Special thanks to Laura (Tupa) Clark for the great care and love she gave to both Clarkie and 
Charles Ray 

Visitation will be held Thursday, September 19, 2024 from 5:00pm to 7:00pm at Cashner Funeral 
Home. Funeral services will be held Friday, September 20, 2024 at 10:00am in Cashner Colonial 
Chapel with burial to follow in Clapp Cemetery, Trinity County at 2:00pm. Anyone wishing to 
participate, the family suggests donations for Samaritans Purse in lieu of flowers 
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Reminder 
Next April, Piney Wood Model A Club will host the 2025 Poor Boy Tour 

Further details will be announced next Month 
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The Texas Tour of 2025 Will be held in Giddings Texas. Hosts will be the Lone Star Model A Club 
However, Motel reservations cannot be made until this November 

 

  



. 
Page 19 of 35 The Ford Squeaks 

 

 

  



. 
Page 20 of 35 The Ford Squeaks 

 

 

  



. 
Page 21 of 35 The Ford Squeaks 

 

 

  



. 
Page 22 of 35 The Ford Squeaks 

 

 

Let's Welcome the newest Model A Club in the Greater Houston Area 
For information, contact Michael Eisenbise @ M.Eisenbise@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We need new ideas and articles to reflect the wishes  

of all the members of the club 

Thanks to all those who have contributed thus far. 
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2024 PWA Calendar of Events 

 
Jan 6    Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Jan 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Jan 13  Polar Bear Tour to City Hall Café & Pie Bar in Huntsville 
Jan 17  Ladies Luncheon * Cancelled due to weather 
 
Feb 3   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Feb 10-11  Annual Sweetheart Tour – Brenham, TX 
Feb 13  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
 
Mar 9   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Mar 9   Monthly Meeting at Robert & Elaine Bullard’s Home 
Mar 16*  Annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive (To be rescheduled) 
Mar 16*  Lunch at Romero’s Las Brazas  (To be rescheduled) 
Mar 20  Ladies Luncheon Republic Grill,  Panther Creek, The Woodlands 
 
Apr 5-7  Poor Boy Tour in Gonzales, TX 
Apr 10   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque (Wednesday) 
Apr 13   Breakfast at Lynns Table in Spring 
Apr 19   Weekday tour to the National Museum of Funeral History 
   (Lunch following) 
 
May 4   Breakfast at Magnolia Diner in Magnolia (Rescheduled to the 11th.) 
May 11  Day tour to Pickett House in Woodville (Canceled due to rainstorms) 
May 14  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
May 15  Ladies Luncheon – (Cancelled) 
 
Jun 8   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County BBQ 
Jun 8   Monthly Meeting at Jim and Kathy Hartzog's home 
Jun 13 – 16  Texas Tour in Nacogdoches, TX 
 
Jul 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque  Canceled 
Jul 13   Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table Canceled 
Jul 17   Ladies Luncheon – Martha’s Mexican Restaurant Canceled 
Jul 27   Safety Check Hosted by Tom Bragaw 
 
Aug 3   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Aug 17  Annual Ice Cream Social and Monthly Meeting 
  

Whats on the Calendar? 
By: Ron Cherry Tour Coordinator 

 



. 
Page 25 of 35 The Ford Squeaks 

 

 
Sep 7   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Sep 7   Monthly Meeting at the Blaszczak’s Home 
Sep 13-15  Davy Crockett tour to Crockett, Texas 
Sep 18  Ladies Luncheon – Puffabellys Restaurant in Old Town Spring 
 
Oct 8   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Oct 12  Monthly Breakfast at Whistle Stop Cafe 
Oct 12  Heritage Museum in Conroe (10:00 am to Noon 
Oct. 25-27  Autumn Trails Weekend, Winnsboro, Texas 
                                 (For information only, not a PWA tour) 
 
Nov 2   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Nov 9*  Heritage Syrup Festival in Henderson, TX 
Nov 12  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Nov 20  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
Nov 23*  Tomball Holiday Parade {Theme-Medals and Bling. It’s a Holiday Thing} 
 
Dec 7   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Dec 11  Annual Eggnog and Katfish Event {Vernon’s Kuntry Katfish 
Dec 14  Annual Christmas Party at Walden Yacht Club 
 
 

•  Date estimated or unconfirmed. 
 

 
Note: Touring Rules of the Road 

Will be published before each Major Tour 
Throughout the year 
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Ted & Pat Karis 10/4 

Greg & Carla Zulinski 10/18 

David & Ruth Ann Van de Bogert 10/24 

Jean and Emily McDowell 10/28 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Lisa Griffin  10/2 
Debbie McCurry  10/11 
Chris Fredona  10/13 
Tammie Jones  10/15 
Gary Huey  10/17 
Perry Jones              10/18 
Jaclyn Capers  10/23 
Ron Cherry  10/23 
Karen Parsley  10/25 
Kathey Hartzog  10/26 
Dave Koogler  10/28 
Elliot Hertzbach  10/29 
  

 
 

     

  

Sunshine Report 
By: Perry Jones, Sunshine Coordinator 
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Te c h  Q & A -  C h a s s i s  -  F r o n t  E n d  
FRONT AXLE 

Question: 
I am a new member of MAFCA and I am restoring a 1931 standard coupe (85B) as a driver (hydraulic 
brakes, etc.) The problem is the front axle is apparently installed backwards so that the spindle locking 
bolts have to be installed from the rear of the vehicle with the long nuts at the front of the car. The axle is 
apparently a 1928-29 with small Ford script but has a tapered pinion locking pin. The caster seems OK. 
The nuts on the bottom of the spring perch have damaged threads and don't want to come off. Is it OK to 
leave the axle this way. This is not a points car and the spindle locking nuts still keep the wheels from 
turning too far. 

Answer: 
The front axle has no front and back side. It can go either way. That is why FORD script is printed on the 
front right side and left rear side of the axle, no matter which way it is installed. Your problem is that 
someone has just put the spindle locking bolt in backwards. It can also go in from either side, but should 
be inserted from the front. Remove the spindle locking bolt and insert it from the front. Be sure to knock 
the bolt all the way in before applying the nut so as not to strip the threads by forcing the bolt in with the 
nut. I would suggest leaving the spring perch nut alone if it is still tight. Spring perch bolts are always a 
problem. They are usually rusted into the axle and can be very difficult to get out. By the way, my answer 
above assumes you still have a Model A axle and Model A spindles with those hydraulic brakes. 

FRONT SUSPENSION 

Question: 
Do I take your comments (below) to mean that 1-1/2 to 2" is the acceptable play in the steering box? 
Mine has always had that much (maybe just a little more). If so, I'm surprised. I've been looking for 
something under 1/2". Well, Well, Well. 

"Try to adjust the steering box using the procedure in the "Model A Mechanics Handbook". You should 
be able to adjust it so that you have no more than 1-1/2 to 2" of side-to-side movement measured at the 
outside circumference of the steering wheel (with wheels straight ahead). If it can't be adjusted up then 
you will probably need new sector housing bushings and races and bearings.... " 

Answer: 
Factory spec is 1" free movement with wheel straight ahead ( or steering in center of travel). The amount 
of free play will increase as the steering wheel is moved right or left from center. This is all designed in to 
prevent binding. Two inches is acceptable but I would suggest you try adjusting it to get closer to the 1". 
To get the 1" you will probably have to make all three adjustments and a rebuild as I described to you 
earlier. The closer to 1" you get, the better it will handle. Careful with the adjustments. You do not want 
any binding. -- Les Andrews, 1998 Technical Director 
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1931 Model A Fordor 
 

Brown/Black with Red Pinstripe. Brown Interior. 
Restored Before 2011. Original, not modified. 

Has “OH-OO-GAH” horn, Siren, Spotlight, Fender wells with 
spares, 

and Rear Trunk/Rack. 

     Last time running 2013. 

Gas tank was sealed before 2011. 
Has a New Coil, new Starter armature, starter needs 

assembly 
 

Will need oil/fluid changes, lubrication, belt, hoses, and battery replacement. 
New inner tube in driver front tire; 3 more inner tubes and a few other parts included with vehicle sale. 

Estimated value $9,000-12,000 
Contact information: 

pickettcardiology@gmail.com 

281 296-9614 Home; 281 787-9503 Cell 

James D. Pickett 

26 Pebble Cove Drive 

The Woodlands, Texas  77381 
  

mailto:pickettcardiology@gmail.com


. 
Page 31 of 35 The Ford Squeaks 

 

 
 

Restored 1930 Texas License Plates 

 

The plates were restored around 2012 (I don’t recall the exact date). 
I’m asking $700 or best offer. 

 
My contact information is: 

Mike Stone 
Cell:  832-561-4551 

E-mail  mls_arabia@yahoo.com  
   

 
Restored 1931 Texas License Plates 

 

$500 
If Interested, please contact Art Shaddix at 

713-553-6178 
Or 

Jashaddix@yahoo.com 
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Dear Members, 
It is very important that we, as a club, support the companies who advertise in our newsletter & 
directory. Please let them know when you order parts or material, or if you have work done, that 
you saw their ad in your club newsletter and/or directory. 

 
Web Site: www.snydersantiqueauto.com 
E-Mail: Don @ SnydersAntiqueAuto.com 

 
Snyder's Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
12925 Woodworth Road 
New Springfield, OH 44443-9753 

 
Toll-Free! Orders/Info: 888-262-5712 • Fax: 888-262-5713 

 

Web Site: www.brattons.com 
 

Brattons Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
1606 Back Acre Circle 
Mount Airy, MD 21771 

 
Order Toll Free: 800-255-1929 
Fax Toll Free: 800-774-1930 
Information: 301 829-9880 

 

Web Site: www.mikes-afordable.com 
E-Mail: mike @ mikes-afordable.com 

 
Mikes "A"Ford-Able Parts 
124 Model A Drive 
Maysville GA 30558 

 
Phone: (706) 652-3866 • Fax: (706) 652-2492 

 

Web Site: www.snjparts.com 
E-Mail: smithjones@spiritcom.net 

snjparts@gmail.com 
 

Smith and Jones Antique Auto Parts 
60 Wisconsin Street 
West Columbia, SC 29170 

 
Phone: (800) 422-1928 • Fax: (803) 822-8477  
 

Supporting Friends Who Support PWA 
The following advertisers provide support to our club and the Model A community 

http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
mailto:don@snydersantiqueauto.com
http://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
mailto:mike@mikes-afordable.com
http://www.snjparts.com/
mailto:smithjones@spiritcom.net
mailto:snjparts@gmail.com
http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
https://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
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Gulf Coast Powder Coating 
8140 CAROLYN 

SANTA FE, TEXAS 77517 
 

(409) 925-3262 (409) 770-3228 
 

GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM 

http://donhart.com/
mailto:GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM
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The International Order of the Rubber Chicken 
By: Dan Kundts, Chairman of the Board 
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2024 Piney Wood Model “A” Ford Club 

Officer(s) & Chairperson(s) 
 
President 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 

 
Vice President 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 

 
Tour Director: 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 

 
Secretary & Advertising: 
Joyce Perkins JPerkins@veritexbank.com  

 
Treasurer: 
Frank DeLucia                  frankdelucia@att.net 

 
Board of Directors: 
James Campbell jlcampb56@hotmail.com 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 
Elaine Bullard elainebullard53@yahoo.com 
Perry Jones jones_ perry@hotmail.com 
Jim Hartzog (Past President) 

 
Audit: 
Tammie Jones (1) jonestg@hotmail.com 

 
Membership & Email Coordinator: 
Perry Jones jones_perry@hotmail.com 

 
Newsletter: 
Troy Walling troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

 
National Reporter: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
MAFCA, MARC & MAFFI Representative: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
Safety Coordinator: 
Perry Jones (jones_perry@hotmail.com) 

 
Chicken Fraternity, Chairman of the Board: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
Sunshine Coordinator: 
Mitzi Shaddix mitzishaddix@gmail.coml 

 
Apparel & Accessories: 
Marion Hertzbach bearing1@gmail.com 

 
Librarian: 
Tom Bragaw tom@go-sail.net 

 
Technical Seminars: 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 

 
50 - 50 Drawing: 
Sergio Fernandez sergiofernandeztxgmail.com 

 
Christmas Party Committee: 
Susan Cherry rosesandoldlace@gmail.com 

 
Mileage Keeper: 
Tom Bragaw tom@go-sail.net 

 
  All newsletter mail should be sent to the Editor at the address: 

 
The Ford Squeaks - Piney Wood Model A Ford Club 

 
Troy G Walling 

40410 Cimarron Way 
Magnolia, TX 77354 
troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

“The Ford Squeaks” is the official monthly publication of the Piney 
Wood Model A Ford Club, Inc. This club is a local chapter of the 
Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA), a region of the Model A 
Restorers Club (MARC), The newsletter is mailed to members, 
prospective members, and editors of similar publications in 
exchange for their newsletter. Its purpose is to provide the 
members with information regarding club activities, upcoming 
events, Model ‘A’ restoration and maintenance. Members may 
publish non-commercial ads at no cost for Model A-related items: 
For Sale, Wanted or Trade. They are also invited to submit articles 
of interest or information to be published in the newsletter. 
Material must reach the Editor by the 20th of the month to 
ensure publication in the next month’s issue. Membership dues 
in the Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Ford Club are $25.00 per year. 
Annual membership is required in MAFCA. MAFCA dues are 
$50.00 per year (subject to change). Membership applications are 
available from the Club Membership Director or our website 
(www.pineywoodmafc.com). The Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Club 
meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every month (except 
December) at 7:00 PM at the Valley Ranch Bar-B-Que & Grill 
Restaurant, at the corner of Spring Cypress & Tomball Parkway 
(FM249). Other clubs are encouraged to use articles & info from 
“The Ford Squeaks” as long as credit is given. 

 
Media Chairperson: 
Alex Brock asbrock@me.com Community Involvement (OME): 

Paul Gross paulgross@earthlink.net 
 

Lady A Activities Coordinator(s): Model A Tool Crib: 
Kim Teale ksteale@comcast.net Bill Miller         mrwkmiller@gmail.com 

mailto:frankdeluci
mailto:a@att.net
mailto:jlcampb56@hotmail.com
mailto:ron.cherry2@gmail.com
mailto:jonestg@hotmail.com
mailto:kundts@Yahoo.com
mailto:kundts@Yahoo.com
mailto:kundts@Yahoo.com
mailto:mitzishaddix@gmail.coml
mailto:bearing1@gmail.com
mailto:dwteale@comcast.net
mailto:rosesandoldlace@gmail.com
mailto:tom@go-sail.net
mailto:troy.39@sbcglobal.net
http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
mailto:asbrock@me.com
mailto:paulgross@earthlink.net

	Clarkie Jean (Taylor) Atkinson
	April 26, 1937 – September 15, 2024
	Cashner Funeral Home & Garden Park Cemetery

	Jan 6    Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Jan 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Jan 13  Polar Bear Tour to City Hall Café & Pie Bar in Huntsville
	Jan 17  Ladies Luncheon * Cancelled due to weather
	Feb 3   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner
	Feb 10-11  Annual Sweetheart Tour – Brenham, TX
	Feb 13  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Mar 9   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Mar 9   Monthly Meeting at Robert & Elaine Bullard’s Home
	Mar 16*  Annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive (To be rescheduled)
	Mar 16*  Lunch at Romero’s Las Brazas  (To be rescheduled)
	Mar 20  Ladies Luncheon Republic Grill,  Panther Creek, The Woodlands
	Apr 5-7  Poor Boy Tour in Gonzales, TX
	Apr 10   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque (Wednesday)
	Apr 13   Breakfast at Lynns Table in Spring
	Apr 19   Weekday tour to the National Museum of Funeral History
	(Lunch following)
	May 4   Breakfast at Magnolia Diner in Magnolia (Rescheduled to the 11th.)
	May 11  Day tour to Pickett House in Woodville (Canceled due to rainstorms)
	May 14  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	May 15  Ladies Luncheon – (Cancelled)
	Jun 8   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County BBQ
	Jun 8   Monthly Meeting at Jim and Kathy Hartzog's home
	Jun 13 – 16  Texas Tour in Nacogdoches, TX
	Jul 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque  Canceled
	Jul 13   Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table Canceled
	Jul 17   Ladies Luncheon – Martha’s Mexican Restaurant Canceled
	Jul 27   Safety Check Hosted by Tom Bragaw
	Aug 3   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Aug 17  Annual Ice Cream Social and Monthly Meeting
	Sep 7   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner
	Sep 7   Monthly Meeting at the Blaszczak’s Home
	Sep 13-15  Davy Crockett tour to Crockett, Texas
	Sep 18  Ladies Luncheon – Puffabellys Restaurant in Old Town Spring
	Oct 8   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Oct 12  Monthly Breakfast at Whistle Stop Cafe
	Oct 12  Heritage Museum in Conroe (10:00 am to Noon
	Oct. 25-27  Autumn Trails Weekend, Winnsboro, Texas
	(For information only, not a PWA tour)
	Nov 2   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Nov 9*  Heritage Syrup Festival in Henderson, TX
	Nov 12  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Nov 20  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Nov 23*  Tomball Holiday Parade {Theme-Medals and Bling. It’s a Holiday Thing}
	Dec 7   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner
	Dec 11  Annual Eggnog and Katfish Event {Vernon’s Kuntry Katfish
	Dec 14  Annual Christmas Party at Walden Yacht Club
	  Date estimated or unconfirmed.
	Tech Q&A - Chassis - Front End

